

TERM 2 | THE WAY NEWSLETTER | MONDAY 23 JUNE 2025



TONY ABBOTT VISITS THE COLLEGE

On Friday 20 June, Mr Tony Abbott, Australia's 28th Prime Minister, visited the College as part of filming for a new documentary on Australian History. The project also explores how modern students view and engage with Australia's past, featuring our Year 11 Modern History 2 class.

Our students had the opportunity to meet Mr Abbott, hear about his experiences as Prime Minister and take part in an engaging discussion on key moments in Australia's history. It was a valuable chance to explore ideas beyond the classroom and contribute to a national conversation.

As part of the visit, Mr Abbott addressed the Senior School during a special assembly, speaking about leadership and the importance of understanding history in shaping the future.